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Chapters 10 and 11: An introduction to charity; the legal definition of 
charity 
 

 Dunn ‘Using the wrong policy tools: education, charity, and public benefit’, 
(2012) J. Law & Soc., 39(4), 491-514. 

 
The Textbook has a longstanding tradition of emphasizing the issues for charity 
law raised by the legal status of public schools as charitable organizations. This 
has in turn given much attention to wider issues of social policy arising from tax 
concessions being available to bodies whose activities are only accessible by a 
small number of persons on account of ‘barriers’ presented by cost. This became 
especially prominent as the Textbook explored reforms to charity law pursued 
through the Charities Act 2006, with particularly extensive coverage of just how 
much the contentious legal position of fee-paying schools as charitable 
organizations had influenced the direction of reform of the ‘public benefit’ test 
given in the 8th and 9th editions. Indeed, there has been very strong suggestion 
that actually the debate on future approaches to public benefit had been hijacked 
by the position of so-called public schools. Since then ‘main text’ coverage of the 
dominance of public schools in Parliamentary debates on the (then) new 
statutory approach to public benefit as part of a new statutory definition of charity 
has had to be scaled back. This was firstly to accommodate the appearance of 
the Public Benefit Guidance in 2008, and more recently 2010-2012 has been 
rather an eventful time for the ‘legal definition of charity’. Firstly, there has been 
the Review of the Charities Act 2006 by Lord Hodgson, and then the Charities 
Act 2006 has itself been consolidated into the Charities Act 2011. Alongside this, 
the high profile case brought by the Independent Schools Council has actually 
required the Charity Commission to rework key elements of its Public Benefit 
Guidance. This article examines the decision in Independent Schools Council v. 
The Charity Commission for England and Wales [2011]. It suggests that this case 
managed to ‘sidestep’ the political debate surrounding the charitable status of 
independent fee-charging schools, but in looking at the broader political context 
for the legislative reforms, it considers whether the statutory public benefit 
requirement has utility as a ‘welfare policy tool’ in the field of education.   
 

 Rahmatian ‘The continued relevance of the “poor relations” and “poor 
employees” cases under the Charities Act 2006” (2009) Conv. 12-20.  

 
This is a general article with a specific focus for the study of charity and charity 
law within the Textbook. The generally focused introduction picks up on the 
reforms which have been introduced by the Charities Act 2006 to the legal 
definition of charity under the common law, descending from 1601, with its 
modern origins in IRC v Pemsel [1891]. Focused on the public benefit 
requirement at the heart of traditional charity law, the article notes several things 
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which are discussed at length in chapter 10 and especially chapter 11and also in 
the electronic updates written to accompany the implementation of the Charities 
Act 2006. It considers, for example, the now abolished presumption in favour of 
purposes being for the public benefit which has been applied to the three specific 
heads of charitable purpose under Pemsel. Within this broad sphere of interest, it 
picks up on the different approaches which have traditionally applied to 
ascertaining public benefit as between the three different heads to which the 
presumption applied, with the observation made that in relation to purposes for 
the relief of poverty the public benefit requirement “almost reached “vanishing 
point””. Following on from this, the article then progresses to consider the current 
position of the (hitherto) very generous treatment of ‘poor relations’ or ‘poor 
employees’ charities. Pursued unsurprisingly through discussion of key cases 
Dingle v Turner [1972] and Re Scarisbrick [1951], the article seeks to reconcile 
the abolition of the presumption in favour of public benefit intended to put all 
charitable trusts on ‘equal footing’ with the acknowledged continuing importance 
of traditional approaches from within the law reform process. Citing both Re 
Compton [1945] and Oppenheim [1951], this article suggests the significance of 
the “exceptional nature” of poor relations/employees charities extensively 
acknowledged in the case law in the light of the hypothesis that such purposes 
“could hardly survive in their present form” under the new regime under the 2006 
Act. Ensure you understand the discussion of the key decisions in case law and 
of the reform movement itself, to appreciate the author’s argument that the 
position of such purposes is not affected adversely by the new regime, and also 
the hope that the courts will have the opportunity to consider the matter directly 
sometime in the future. 
 
 
 


